
   
 
 
   
  

Sacramental Policy 
Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months’ notice. See Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos. 
Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, 
contact Fr David or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh’s. 

Please Pray For 
Those Who Have Died   
Please pray for Jean Holland, Fr Philip’s mum; Shaun Hames 
and Isabel Lavery, nee Sdao, who have died recently. Jean’s 
funeral is on Wednesday 16th May at 12 noon at Markeaton 
Crematorium.  Shaun’s funeral will be at St Alban’s church 
on Friday 25th May at 11am. Isabel lived with her husband, 
Stephen, in Pitclochry and had two children Auben and 
Minerva (please read item at the end of the newsletter).  
Our prayers are with their families at this difficult time. 
 

Prayers for Peace 
The candle in front of the altar in the chapel is lit in the week 
as a mark of the Christian communities Ecumenical Prayers 
for peace & unity at this time in our world. 

What is happening in May 2018? 

St Alban’s Youth Group  
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 16th May “Chill Out 
at the Parish Hall”.  The next evening fits in very well with the 
weather we have recently had.  
 

First Holy Communion Programme   
A reminder to parents with children who are making their First 
Holy Communion this year that we have our last parents’ 
meeting at St Alban’s on Thursday 17th May at 7.30pm in St 
Alban’s Parish Centre. The meeting will centre on the First 
Communion Masses on either 3rd or 10th June. 
 

The Lay Ecumenical Fellowship Group  
Are meeting on Thursday 17th May at 10.30am at The Pip 
Tree, Collyer’s Nursery, 260 Nottingham Road, Borrowash, 
Derby DE72 3FR. This is an opportunity for support and to 
develop the friendship between the communities of 
Borrowash and Ockbrook.  
 

Dying, Death and Bereavement 
Family-owned funeral directors G Wathall & Son have 
teamed up with other local organisations to break down the 
taboos of discussing dying, death and bereavement. 
An information event will be held at QUAD in the Market 
Place on Friday May 18th between 10.30am and 2.30pm as 
part of Dying Matters awareness week (w/c May 14) which 
this year asks the question – “What Can You Do”. 
Wathall’s will be joined by several other organisations and 
businesses to raise the profile of later life and end of life 
planning, bereavement support and the care available for 
people with terminal illnesses.  
 

The Quiet Garden Movement  
Last year St Joseph’s parish joined the Quiet Garden 
Movement which began in the Anglican Church around 25 
years ago. It is a rich tradition of contemplative prayer within 
the Catholic Church going back many centuries. St Joseph’s 
has the facilities of both a beautiful garden and church which 
act as both a context and a focus in which to share silence. 
Their next retreat will be on Saturday, 19th May, 10am-
12noon: and the theme will be “Gifts of the Holy Spirit”. Any 
queries to Fr John Trenchard or Kathleen Elliott Phone: 
01332 343777 “Come with me by yourself to a quiet place 
and get some rest.” Jesus Christ.   
 

Rediscovering Our Faith (Session 2 God’s Revelation and 
God the Father and Creator) 
Interested in learning more about the Catholic Faith?  
Thinking of becoming a Catholic? Come along to our monthly 
sessions to explore what makes our faith so special. 
Tuesday 29th May, from 7 – 8.30pm at St Alban’s. A simple 
relaxed opportunity to learn and share our thoughts. 

 

What is happening in June 2018? 

Pilgrimage to Walsingham 
Join with Bishop Patrick on pilgrimage to the national Shrine 
of Our Lady, Walsingham on Saturday 16th June 2018. 
Coaches depart St Hugh’s & St Alban’s churches at 8am. 
Please remember to bring your “Picnic”. To book a place 
please put your names, email address, mobile number, 
emergency contact number and either St Hugh’s or St 
Alban’s on the front of the envelop. Pop your money in the 
envelope and then hand it in to either Fr David, Lisa at St 
Hugh’s or the Parish Office at St Alban’s. 
 

Music Festival: 
A Festival Concert has been arranged for Friday 29th June, 
at 7pm at St Alban’s church. Would you like be involved; in 
an adult choir, singers or as an instrumental – you don’t have 
to be an opera singer, just enjoy a tune!  There is a sign-up 
sheet at all churches if you would like to put your name down 
please. Contact Lynne Derry (07712236041) or the parish 
office (672914) for more information.  Please put the date in 
your diary. 

Other News 

Catholic Communication Network    
There will be a second collection at all Masses this weekend 
(12th/13th May) for the Catholic Communication Network.   
 

Rejoice and Be Glad 
Pope Francis’ latest Apostolic Exhortation “Gaudete 
Exsultate” on the call to holiness in today’s world. To read the 
Apostolic Exhortation please use the link below which 
includes a summary and a link to the full text on the Vatican 
News website: 
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-04/pope-
francis-apostolic-exhortation-gaudete-et-exsultate-summary.html 
 
 

Good News For The East Midlands 
We are very proud to offer you the opportunity of owning a 
copy of “GOOD NEWS FOR THE EAST MIDLANDS, an 
account of the background to, and the story of, the Diocese 
of Nottingham.” Canon Anthony Dolan, a retired priest and 
former archivist of our diocese, has, together with many other 
contributors, compiled this book which contains more than 
360 pages of information and photographs about our 
parishes, religious communities, schools, pilgrimage sites 
and martyrs. A limited number of copies of the book are 
available to purchase in your parish at a reduced price of 
£16, and extra copies can be ordered by emailing or 
contacting the Retired Priests Appeal Office 0115 888 2644. 
srpfappeal@nrcdt.org.uk. You can also order from the 
website www.retiredpriestsappeal.com.  
 

Isabel Sdao RIP 
Lucia Sdao writes … “I am writing with the sad news of my 
sister’s passing. I am sure that many people will remember 
the Sdao family from Chesapeake Road (Angela, Conrad and 
Lucia) and also the Lavery family from Max Road (Francis, 
Mona, Denis, Charlie, Una and Anton). Isabel married 
Stephen Lavery in 1983 and had a son Auben in 1985 and 
daughter Minerva in 1986.  They have lived in Scotland all 
their married life and most recently in Pitclochry. After a long 
illness Isabel passed away at home surrounded by her loving 
family at the tender age of 58.  I would be really grateful for 
prayers to be offered up for my lovely sister please. Both 
Stephen and Isabel attended St Albans Primary School and 
Church together with parents Flora and Corrado Sdao and 
Francis and Denis Lavery.  Very many thanks.”  

SCHOOLS: St Alban’s Primary 01332 673823, St Benedict Secondary 01332 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896 
 



 
 
 

      
           
               
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Services, Mass Times & Intentions for the Coming Week (7th Week of Easter) 
 

Saturday   
   

12th    6.30pm  
 

Mass Oakwood  
 

Bridie and Vinnie Doran RIP 

Sunday  13th    9.00am  Mass St Hugh’s Ann Marshall RIP 

  10.30am   Mass St Alban’s The People of the Parish 

Monday  
St Matthais 

14th     6.30pm 
 

Mass St Alban’s Nora Choker RIP 

Tuesday  
Easter Feria 

15th     9.30am Mass St Hugh’s Private Intention 

Wednesday  
Easter Feria 

16th     No 
Mass 

  

Thursday  
Easter Feria  
 

 

17th     9.30am Mass St Hugh’s Private Intention 
7.00pm Mass St Alban’s John McArdle RIP 

Friday   
Easter Feria 

18th     No 
Mass 

  

Saturday  
 

19th    6.30pm Mass Oakwood The People of the Parish 
Sunday  
 

20th    9.00am Mass St Hugh’s Veronica & Stanley Addison RIP 

 
 

 10.30am Mass St Alban’s Guisepe & Carmelina Baldi RIP 
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Contact 
Post:   St Alban’s, Roe Farm Lane,    
           Derby, DE21 6ET 
Tel:    01332 672 914 
 

Office Administrator: Amanda Wilson (Mon & Thurs) 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 

Newsletter Items & Catechesis: Mark Booton 
Email: newsletter@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. David Cain  
Email: david_cain@me.com 
 

Deacon: Juan Carlos Valer 
Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com 
 

Safeguarding Contacts 
St Alban’s: Sue Brown 673 066 
Oakwood: Mary Wood 820 319 
St Hugh’s: Margaret 674 216 
 

 
 
 

   

   

   

Hospital 
If someone is in 
Hospital who would 
like a visit please let          
Fr David know or: 
 

Royal Derby Hospital: 
Urgent 01332340131 
 
London Road Hospital: 
Fr Mark 01332574474 
 
Nuffield Hospital: 
Fr John 01332343777 
 
Kingsway Hospital: 
Fr Ka Fai 01332514107 
 

SANCTUARY LAMPS: 
The Sanctuary Lamp at St Alban’s 
burns for Martin Clohessy RIP & for 
Ann Marshall RIP at St Hugh’s. 
Please keep them in your prayers. 
 

Welcomers for weekend 19th/20th May 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Becki Downing  
St Alban’s 10.30 am Walter & Win Stone  

Readers for weekend 19th/20th May 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Mike Ryan Christianna Sammut 
St Hugh’s 9.00 am Terry McMenamin  
St Alban’s 10.30 am Chris Miles Lorraine Collins 
Counters St Alban’s P&N Carberry  
Cleaners  St Hugh’s Mrs McGuinn Shey 
Flowers St Hugh’s  Volunteer  

 
 
 
 

St Alban’s & Oakwood - St Paul Sunday Missal Reference:  
Reading & prayers: refer to newsletter, Preface p 22,  
Eucharistic Prayer II p 33.  
St Hugh’s Parish Mass Book: 
Reading & prayers: p 146, Preface p 12, Eucharistic Prayer II p 17  

Statement to Live By: ‘I try to accept forgiveness from others’ 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
St Hugh’s – by appointment 
St Alban’s – Thur 6.15 – 6.50pm 
   
Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament:  
Thursday 6.15 – 6.50pm 
 


